From: <u>Tracy Wikander</u>
To: <u>Benton Public Comment</u>

Subject: Coffin Butte Landfill Expansion testimony
Date: Thursday, April 24, 2025 9:24:47 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Benton County Planning Commission,

I am completely against the expansion of the Coffin Butte Landfill. It is my understanding that the reason for the expansion is to bring other Counties garbage to our landfill here in Corvallis. This should not happen and it is morally wrong to have the neighbors and our environment suffer for this expansion. The noise, smell and environmental impact would be substantial and is wrong. Stop this expansion and let other Counties find their own land and smelly place for their own garbage...NOT OURS!

Tracy Wikander, MA, MFT Embracing Self, Embracing Others, Embracing Life

Confidential Health Information Enclosed: This message is intended for the use for the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain information that is privileged and confidential, the disclosure of which is governed by applicable law. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, or the employee or agent responsible to deliver it to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this information is STRICTLY PROHIBITED. If you have received this message by error, please notify the sender immediately and destroy this email and all its attachments. Thank you.